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Poisoned by Chloride of Sodium.
Early this morning a tremendous com

motion was created in a lodging-house 
on H street by an inveterate wag who 
ought to be taken care of at once. The 
man was lodging in the house, and about 
eight o’clock came down from his room 
and told the landlady that her little boy 
had found a box of chloride of sodium 
on his washstand and had taken some.

11 If you can get a stomach-pump into 
him inside of an hour, he'll live. Now, 
don’t get excited. Keep cool. Put a 
mustard-plaster on his stomach at once, 
and send for all the doctors in. reach. 
You'll be sure to find one at home.”

By this time the frantic mother had 
the boy stretched out on the bed, and 
was getting a square yard of mustard- 
plaster ready. At the same time she 
dispatched three boys and a little girl 
for medical aid.

“Here,” said the wag, coolly, “I’ll 
leave you the name of the chemical on a 
piece of paper-chloride of sodium. 
Make no mistake; any doctor will know 
what to do the minute he sees the name. 
It’s all right; now don’t cry. It won’t 
have the slightest effect under an 
hour. Keep cool; don’t frighten the 
child. I’ll go down and send up some 
doctors myself.” And here the young 
man started at a brisk pace down town, 
and soon had several doctors routed out 
of their offices.

Meanwhile the boy, who was abou 
nine years old, was bawling at the top of 
his voice, and some of the ladies from 
neighboring houses came in to help hold 
him on the bed while the mustard-plas
ter was spread on his stomach. Every 
woman who came in was shown the name 
of the poison written on the paper, and 
they ejaculated, “Mercy on us I” 
“Gracions me I” “Oh, myl” and 
“■ Merciful heaven I” in concert.

Presently the doctors began to arrive. 
Dr. Harris came tearing up the alley 
with a stomach-pump, followed by 
Webber, Anderson, Conn, Pritchard, 
Grant, Heath, Bergstein, and, indeed, 
almost the entire medical faculty of the 
city, with medicine-cases, instruments 
and stomach-pumps. At the sight of so 
formidable an array the patient (on 
whom the plaster was drawing like a 
ten-mule team) set up a howl of de
spair.

“ What has he taken, madam I” asked 
Dr. Harris.

“ Here’s the paper 1” cried the mother, 
sobbing. “That’s the stuff he took. ”

The doctor read the inscription, passed 
it to the next man, with a laugh, and it 
went around the group. Presently some 
one remarked:

“ Salt, by gracious 1”
They explained to the weeping mother 

that she had been made the victim, as 
well as themselves, of a cruel hoax. 
There was a big laugh; but when that 
wag gets home to his lodgings to-night, 
salt won’t save him.— Virginia (Nev.) 
Chronicle.

What Cool Courage May Achieve.
Speaking of the destruction of a 

British force by Zulus in South Africa, 
a London letter gives this incident: 
The most extraordinary incident con
nected with the massacre was the nar
row escape of Commandant Lonsdale, 
who notified Lord Chelmsford. Com
mandant Lonsdale was quietly return
ing to camp—he had been ill—was tired, 
and was slowly jogging along with the 
sort of lazy perseverance characteristic 
of a tired traveler. He had crossed the 
small waterwash to the south of the 
camp, when his attention was attracted 
by a bullet passing rather near to him, 
and on looking up he saw a black man 
who had evidently just fired. The real 
truth was, of course, far from his mind, 
and he merely thought it was one of his 
own contingent carelessly firing off his 
rifle, and pursued his way. To some 
extent the incident seems fortunately to 
have woke him up, and, although he 
saw what seemed to be our redcoats sit
ting in groups in and around the tents, 
he kept his eyes open, and, when abso
lutely within ten yards of the tents, he 
saw a great black Zulu come out of one 
with a bloody assegai in his hand. This 
made him look about him more closely, 
and he saw that black men, and black 
men only, were the wearers of redcoats. 
The truth flashed upon him; he could 
read the scowl of hatred upon every 
face; but his self-possession does not 
seem to have failed him, for, quietly 
turning his pony round he galloped off 
before the enemy were aware of his in
tention. A hundred and fifty shots are 
said to have been fired at him as he did 
so; but by the mercy of Providence he 
escaped, and was thus enabled to warn 
the general and so save his life and the 
lives of those with him. Undoubtedly 
had not such a warning been given Lord 
Chelmsford, accompanied by his staff 
and the troops with him, would have 
walked without suspicion into the skill
ful trap thus laid, and in such a circum
stance few would have escaped.

A Pig (to Board Ship.
While at Ivigtut (South Greenland 

cryolite mine), on our outward passage, 
the sailors bought a pig, which was pet
ted to the last degree, and so jealous 
were they of his rights that the dogs 
were driven in all directions that poor 
Dennis, as they christend the pig, might 
not be disturbed. The dogs made several 
attempts to attack this favored animal, 
but a constant lookout—such as one 
could never expect for ice, rock, or land 
from any seaman on board—was kept, 
and the dogs were driven off at the mo
ment when victory seemed certain. Pea- 
soup, broken biscuits, and slope of all 
kinds were given to the dainty animal, 
whereas if a dog attempted to ask for a 
share of the remains of the sailors’ din
ners he was scouted with derision. In 
fact, the pig was the pet of the ship, and 
the only thing worth navigating the 
Arctic sea for. Finding that he was un
comfortable under the top-gallant fore
castle, and liable to be disturbed by the 
chain running out when anchoring, or 
the water coming in at the hawse-pipe 
when at sea, a snug cask was found for 
him, and he was housed in with canvas 
and straw under the bows of the long
boat. Never, I should think, had any 
other pig such comforts showered on 
him. But now came a change. Our 
decks became full of snow, and every
thing froze. It was necessary to clear 
away the ice and dirt from Mr. Pig’s sty 
as well as from the other parts of the ship, 
and to do this involved an amount of scrap
ing which was not agreeable to his form
er friends, and, with the decision and 
readiness in meeting difficulties for 
which the seaman is so pre-eminent, the 
pig was condemned to death without re
morse or apology. In fact, from that 
moment he was a nuisance, and only fit 
to be killed and eaten, his throat was 
cut by his dearest friends, and he was 
eaten for dinner on the 7th of September, 
having died only at ten a. m —Two voy
ages of the Pandora—Sir Allen Young.

There was a young damsel, oh ! bless her 1 
It cost very little to dress her.

She was sweet as a rose,
In her every day clothes,

But had no young man to caress her— 
Because, yon see, she had given the mitten to 
the only fellow in the neighborhood, and the 
amount of sweetness she was therefore obliged 
to waste upon the desert air 

Was limply enough to distress her,

FARM. GARDES ASD HOUSEHOLD.
Lentllf.

The agriculturists of England are 
taking a good deal of interest in the 
cultivation of the lentil. While it is 
nothing new, the discussion appears to 
show that the lentil is considered an es
pecially valuable article of food. The 
Irish Farmers’ Gazette (Dublin) says :

“ln appearance the lentil resembles a 
Bm. * ,vetch, and is a legume of great 
antiquity, as it is mentioned in the 
book of Genesis. It is much prized in 
Egypt and Syria, where the lentils are 
prepared for use by parching them in a 
frying-pan, and are sold in that state in 
shops, being considered by the natives 
as the best food for those who under- 
takelong journeys. The lentil is also 
cultivated in France, Spain and Ger
many, and, although unknown at the 
present day in England, the earliest re
cords of English agriculture show that 
lentils were cultivated in England at a 
very remote period. In their average 
composition lentils bear a close resem
blance to peas, the former containing a 
smaller per centage of water and flesh- 
formers, more fat-formers, and the same 
amount of woody fiber and ash. Len
tils ate as easily grown as common field 
peas ; a dry, warm, sandy or calcareous 
soil being best suited for them. Lawson 
enumerates four varieties of lentils, 
namely, (1) the large lentil, a most pro
ductive variety ; (2) common, or yellow 
lentil, the sort most esteemed in the 
Paris market, being considered of su
perior quality ; (3) red lentil, which 
differs from either of the preceding va
rieties in having the flowers of a light 
red, and the seeds of a reddish-brown 
color, while the flowers of the other 
kinds are small and whitish, and the 
reeds of a cream color ; (4) small lentil, 
has also reddish flowers, and is grown 
in France chiefly as green food for cat 
tie, as it produces more haulm than the 
other kinds.

“The seed should be sown in drills 
about a foot apart, and not too thick ; in 
fact, the plants when above ground 
should be three or four inches distant 
in the rows. About two bushels, say 
120 pounds, will, with care, sow a stat
ute acre ; at the same time, as much as 
three bushels have been recommended, 
which, however, we consider is too 
heavy a seeding, unless in exceptional 
cases, as the lentils are of a close, 
branching habit of growth, requiring 
room to grow, and one plant will pro
duce 100 to 160, and often a consider
ably greater number of pods.”

How" to Plant Pea».
Last spring I put in mv first peas and 

potatoes on the 15th of March, and had 
splendid crops of both, but usually we 
cannot do much in the open soil before 
the first week in April. As soon, how
ever, as the frost is out and the ground 
is dry enough, I shall plant in my driest 
and warmest soil some Little Gem and 
Laxton’s Alpha peas. I shall open fur
rows three inches deep for the Gems, 
and one foot apart, and in these furrows 
scatter compost about an inph deep, 
draw a pointed hoe through the furrow 
to mingle the manure with the soil, and 
then sow thickly—three peas to an inch. 
I will treat the Laxton’s Alpha in the 
same way, with the exception that the 
rows wjll be two and a half feet apart. 
The Little Gems grow only a foot high, 
and require no support. The Alphas 
require two and a half feet brush. Two 
weeks later I shall plant for second crop 
Little Gem, M’Lean’s Advancer and 
Champion of England. I have tried a 
great many kinds, and have come to the 
conclusion that the four kinds that I 
have named are the riohest-flavored and 
sufficiently productive—in brief, all 
things considered, the best. It is a 
pleasant and inexpensive amusement to 
try fifty other kinds in a small way. 
Since “Let us have peas” is such a 
frequent and emphatic remark at our 
dinner table, I shall plant liberally every 
ton days until the 4th of July, burying 
the seed deeper as the season advances, 
and choosing shadier and moisterlo 
oalities. Very late plantings are usually 
so injured by mildew that were the 
vegetable not such a favorite, I would 
not plant it after the middle of May. 
Deep planting of the seed late in the sea
son insures longer bearing. I prefer 
Champion of England for the main crop, 
as it is by general consent regarded as the 
flower of the pea family. The short, 
low-growing kinds like Little Gem will 
be the better for any amount of manure, 
but tall varieties like the Champion 
do not need fertilizers in the drill un
less the ground is poor. When gardens 
are small and brush is not convenient, 
it may be best to plant the dwarf kinds 
only. They can be sown on ground de
signed for tomatoes, lima beans, melons, 
squash, etc., as they do not shade the 
ground, and soon mature. I put them 
in such spaces almost altogether, and 
in rows three or four feet apart, and 
plant the later vegetables between them. 
As soon as the green pods are picked, I 
have the vines dug under, thus return
ing at once to the soil what was taken 
from it—E. P.Roe, in Harper’s Maga
zine.

That Popular Tear table. 1 :

Asparagus, that deservedly popular 
vegetable, being a hardy, perennial 
plant, may be grown on the same 
ground without renewel for an indefi
nite number of years and at a trifling 
cost. The wonder is why more farmers 
do not grow it, if not for morket at 
least for family use. Asparagus bears 
shipping well, and coming as it does at 
a season when green things are in 
demand, finds a market wherever there 
is a sale for any vegetable.

The soil adapted to asparagus grow
ing is a deep, sandy loam. The prepa
ration of a new bed requires special 
care, much depending on gaining a fair 
start. Sometimes the bed is formed by 
trenching to a depth of two or three 
feet, mixing each layer of soil as turned 
over with two or three inches of well- 
rotted manure. For market purposes on 
a large scale deep and thorough pulver
ization by the plow and sub-soiler 
takes the place of trenching, and ma
nure is incorporated in large quantities 
—fifteen to twenty cords, according to 
the soil, being applied to the acre. The 
land is harrowed fine and beds laid out 
four and a half feet wide; three drills 
are drawn, fourteen inches apart and 
six inches deep, lengthwise of each bed. 
Plants one year old are set a foot apart, 
with the roots in natural position and 
covered about four inches deep.

Plants for transplanting tojthese,bed s 
are grown from seed sown early in the 
spring in a bed in rows fifteen inches 
apart. One pound of seed produces 
perhaps 3,000 plants, and an acre when 
set as described requires about 15,000 
plants. The seed-bed must be kept 
free from weeds. When carefully culti
vated the plants will be in fine condition 
to transplant the succeeding spring.

A new bed should not be cut before 
the third year. Every autumn after 
clearing off the stalks, or in the spring 
before the plants start, spread on a 
generous covering of manure, to be 
forked or plowed under ; a top dress
ing of salt applied in the spring is of 
benefit in localities out of range of a 
■aline atmosphere. Bxperieaoed grew

ere of this vegetable now urge making 
the furrows of the beds deep enough to 
bring the crowns of the roots low down, 
so that a cultivator or small plow may 
be worked over them without injury,— 
New York World.

Household Him».
Remedy fob Rats.—Peppermint is 

said to be so obnoxious to Kte that they 
will not long remain where it is plenti
fully used. A farmer drove a horde of 
rats from his bam by binding up mint 
with his wheat.

Cleaning Alabaster —Strong soap 
and water is good for cleaning alabaster ; 
if too much discolored, make a paste 
with qui<*lime and water, cover the 
article well with it, and let it remain all 
day ; wash off with soap and water, rub
bing hard the stains ; or, supply diluted 
muriatic acid, having previously washed 
off dirt and grease.

French Knots.—Every dabbler in 
embroidery thinks that she can make a 
French knot; but they are few who 
know the rapid old-fashioned way of 
doing it. The silk should be held down 
firmly by the left thumb, at about an 
inch to the left cf the place where it 
comes through the doth, and then the 
needle should be passed under and over 
the thread three times, and then through 
the cloth close to the point where the 
silk comes up.

To Bleach Dresses.—Like the leaves, 
summer calicoes, however pretty, fade. 
Then bleach your dingy dresses, ladies. 
Let them be washed and boiled in hot 
suds until all the' color possible is ex
tracted, then finish the job by scalding 
lye and washing with suds ana lying on 
the first young grass. Good prints and 
other articles of dress are frequently 
cast aside because they are faded, but 
they may be made to render good service 
by this mode of bleaching.

Health Hint».
For a sprain or weakness, take the 

well-beaten white of one egg, add a tea- 
spoonful of salt, and mb it well over 
the sprain once or twice a day.

To make lip salve, take one gill of 
sweet oil, one ounce of white wax, three- 
quarters of an ounce spermaceti. Dis
solve them over the fire and stir till 
cool.

Milk is found to form an excellent 
solvent for quinine, and also to disguise, 
in a measure, the bitterness of the drug. 
It will be found particularly useful in 
administering quinine to children. Five 
grains in a tumblerful of milk is almost 
tasteless.

Persons troubled with feet that per
spire, or smell offensively, can effect a 
cure by bathing them every night or 
oftener in a strong solution of borax. 
Two or three weeks of this treatment 
will probably be found sufficient.

Give your children plenty of out-door 
air; let them sniff it until it sends the 
rosy current of life dancing joyfully to 
to their cheeks and temples. Air is so 
cheap and so necessary that no child 
should be denied access to it

Salt as a Manure.
We have applied salt to our garden 

say at intervals of from six to eight

Sears. We could not discover that it 
ad any particular effect We believe, 

however, that it had a good effect, be
sides destroying insect life. We use it 
almost annually on the asparagus beds, 
as most persons do, and know that the 
plant greatly thrives upon it In wheat 
fields it tends to stiffen the straw, and 
acts thus as a protection against storms, 
which lay " lew so many fields. It also 
attracts moisture, and in times of 
drought acts favorably in this way, but 
that it is a manure in any sense, or that 
it will show itself after the first crop is 
removed, we do not believe. It is a 
question for the observing farmer to de
cide whether or not its application will 
“pay.” In England it has long been 
experimented with in every way, as a 
fertilizer, and the farmers there are as 
much in the dark about it to-day as they 
were at the beginning. The Mark Lane 
Express; regarded as good authority 
there, says that there is no clear evi
dence even as to its mode of action, as 
the results are so varying that they are 
“conflicting and contradictory.”— Ger
mantown Telegraph.

Recipe».
Apple Tapioca Puddinc.—Take six 

large tart apples; pare, core and quar
ter; put in a pudding dish, over this 
pour a cupful of tapioca, soaked over 
night in a pint and a half of water, a cup 
of sugar and flavoring to taste; eat with 
a rich sauce or thick cream and sugar.

Mince Pies Without Meat.—One 
cupful sugar, one cupful molasses, one 
cupful water, one and one-half pounds 
raisins (chopped), one-half cupful weak 
vinegar, one-half cupful butter, a little 
salt, three eggs, three pounded crackers, 
spices to suit the taste. This will make 
six small pies.

Good Coffee.—Warm three table- 
spoonfuls of coffee in the tin coffee

got, which must be dry ; when well 
eated pour on a pint of boiling water ; 

stir with a wooden ladle for three 
minutes without boiling ; then add a 
pint and a half of boiling water, and 
set the whole back on the stove to steep 
for ten minutes.

you again.” “ Well," persisted the old 
man, “ I never did* To think that this 
is you. They tell me you’ve grown 
awful rich, John.” John admitted that 
he had “saved something." “And 
they say you’re the president of a rail
road and get a big salary.” Again John 
had to admit that, rumor spoke truth, 
“ I’m glad on it, John I I’m glad on it, 
my boy I It beats all what sarcum- 
etances and cheek will do for a man.”

The War In South Africa.
The character of the country in Znlu- 

land is thus described by the London 
News:

Mountain-sides are furrowed by dark 
glens and gloomy ” kloofs” or fissures. 
These merge downward into deep ra
vines, forming at their base sometimes 
the beds of small streams, sometimes 
those of roaring torrents. These are 
generally overhung by luxuriant vege - 
tation in tropical profusion. The woods 
through which these rivers run are 
formed frequently of tall and noble trees, 
among which are met apes and baboons. 
Here and there may be observed the 
bare and leafless branches of the eu
phorbia, the cactus, the aloe and the 
mimosa. On reaching the. mountain
side, we are still surrounded by im
penetrable bush, though of a different 
kind from that just described. Here 
the thicket is chiefly composed of the 
mimosa and portulacca tribes, high and 
thorny. This kind of bush is even 
more impenetrable than the ordinary 
jungle of India, and cannot be fired, 
owing to the number of succulent plants 
and parasites which it contains. Such 
is the Oaffre’s never-falling place of 
refuge in time of peace or war. “In 
his naked hardihood ” (we again quote 
from Oolonel Napier’s excellent book), 
“ he either, snake-like, twines through 
and creeps beneath its denest mazes, 
or, shielded with the kaross, securely 
defies their most thorny and abrading 
opposition. Under cover of the bush 
in war, he, panther-like, steals upon his 
foe; in peace, upon the farmer’s flock. 
§poure m both instances from pursuit, 
he can, in the bush, set European pow
er, European skill and European disci
pline at naught; and hitherto vain has 
been every effort to destroy this, hie im
pregnable stronghold.” Happily for us, 
the Oaffre cannot permanently occupy 
the bush. He can only betake himself 
there occasionally and for a short space 
of time. The bush supplies no means of 
support for a single man, much less for 
a number of men; and the Oaffre is com
pelled to spend most of his time on those 
vast plains which support the staple 
element of his wealth—his cattle.

As to the military performances of the 
Zulus, this is said:

The Zulus form in the impenetrable 
bush a kind of semi-circle, with the 
flanks pushed forward, around the strag
gling column; and if the unwary col
umn advances sufficiently far into this 
fatal circle its doom is sealed. It is at
tacked at once in front and on both 
flanks, and the men from the rear are 
shot as they gradually come up, without 
any hope of resistance.

While in the bush, or forming an am
buscade, the Coffres and Zulus are 
fed and supplied with all necessaries for 
war by their women, who perform all 
the drudgery of the most harsh and 
cruel servitude. These women, when 
possible, hover about the enemy, and 
have frequently gained most important 
information for their masters—one can 
hardly say husbands. To such an ex - 
tent was this system carried in the last 
Oaffre war that Oolonel Napier pioposed 
to capture all women found lurking 
about the line of march and remove 
them into the interior of the country, 
where they could be apprenticed as do
mestic servants to the farmers and other 
inhabitants until the end of the war. 
To avoid falling into the ambuscades 
laid by these savages, there is one, and 
one only way—the constant and careful 
use of outposts, vedettes and spies. It 
is mere madness to engage a naked sav
age on his own chosen ground, the bush, 
through which English soldiers,clothed, 
and with knapsacks, cannot clamber. 
He must be enticed by whatever means, 
or driven though hunger (by the cap
ture of his women) to take to the open, 
and then his defeat is inevitable.

What He Found-
He was a saving man, with an eye on 

the main chance and the sidewalk. He 
was walking down the street with sev
eral friends. He saw a bit of green 
paper in the slush. None of his com
panions noticed it. He excused him
self and stepped aside. The walk was 
crowded with pedestrians. He kept his 
eye on the bit of green paper, which 
ever and anon was stepped upon aid 
ground still further into the snow by 
the feet of the careless crowd. Visions 
of ten-dollar greenbacks floated before 
him. It might be a ten, it might be a 
fifty, it might be a hundred-dollar bill. 
A momentary opening in the crowd 
enabled him to swoop down upon the 
treasure that was his by right of dis
covery. He gobbled it up. If it proved 
to be a small bill, he would keep it; if a 
large one, he would advertise it in the 
papers and get a reward. With hands 
tightly clasped he hurried to an adjacent 
stairway to size his pile. As he un
folded his prize with trembling fingers 
he found it to be a canceled, revenue 
stamp from a tobacco package. With 
unsteady steps and haggard face he 
stumbled into a convenient drug store, 
and, with one hand firmly clasped upon 
his equator, gasped faintly for a glass 
of water in which to drown his feelings. 
—Rome Sentinel. ________

A Welcome.
A son ef Maine who went West in 

early youth, and has there attained 
wealth and an honorable position, re
turned last summer to visit his old 
home. At the village store he saw an 
old man whom he had known in his 
younger days. He accosted him, but 
was not recognized. “ So you don’t re
member me," said he; “I am John
R-----.” “You!” exclaimed the old
man, “ you don’t mean to tell me that
you are John R-----?" “ I certainly
am,” said the visitor, shaking him by 
the head,*/1 Bad I'm vary glad to see

A City of Stables.
Is there, or has there ever been, a 

city or town in the wide world possessed 
of so many stables as New York ? In 
addition to the host of private stables 
scattered everywhere np town, and 
often occupying lengths of fine cross 
streets, there are livery stables in near
ly every block in the region between 
Fourteenth and Fifty-ninth streets and 
Third and Eighth avenues. Instead of 
being confined to certain quarters, as 
one might imagine they would be, they 
crop out in the most frequented and 
fashionable parts of the metropolis. 
They are not merely unsightly, they 
are very undesirable in proximity to 
private residences. Their emanations 
are reputed to be not unwholesome, 
but they are unpleasant, and they draw 
flies like sugar-houses. Besides, the 
rolling in and out of all kinds of vehi - 
oles, the stamping of horses in their 
stalls all night, and the constant yelling 
of stable-boys and grooms, ar e not 
what a private family would rank as an 
additional inducement to a neighbor
hood. The multiplicity of stables is 
really a great objection to the oitv. It 
is very difficult to buy or lease a house 
to which a public stable is not contigu
ous. Even Fifth avenue can not be 
kept clear of them ; they exhale odors 
and make racket beside some of the 
handsomest residences. Like vile 
weeds, they sprink up on every side, 
and in the uninviting parts of town, 
where grog-shops and tenements 
abound, the streets asre habitually used 
as stables, being full of drays, vans, 
and trucks all night and much of the 
day. New York must move on wheels, 
it would be thought—the whole popu
lation must drive. It shows extrava
gance in taste and custom, and a large 
share of indolence.

A Newfoundland young man, who 
suffered much from a pain in the back, 
bandaged himself with flannel moistened 
with turpentine. Afterward, desiring 
to loosen the bandage, and having noth
ing at hand to cut the thread with which 
it was stitched, he lighted a match to 
bum it, and was burned so severely that 
he died in a few hours.

A Dleeaee mat * recite the HT»tern.
Every function is deranged, every nerve un

strung, every muscle and fiber weakened by 
fever and ague. It is, in fact, a disease which, 
if unchecked, eventually wrecks the system. 
In all its styles, in every phase, it is dangerous, 
destructive. Stupor, delirium, convulsions, 
otten attend it, and cause swift dissolution. 
But when combatted with Hostetler’s Stomach 
Bitters its foothold in the system is dislodged, 
and every vestige of it eradicated. That be
nign anti-febrile specific and preventive of the 
dreaded scourge is recognized not only within 
our own boundaries, but in tropic lands far 
beyond them, where intermittents and remit
tents are fearfully prevalent, to be a sure 
antidote to the malarial poison and a relia ole 
means of overcoming disorders of the stomach, 
liver and bowels, of which a vitiated, torrid 
atmosphere and brackish miasma-tainted water 
are extremely provocative. All emigrant» and 
travelers Mould be supplied with It.

The queen of the Society islands goes 
barefooted, wearing rings on her toes

New Saw Machine.
i For many years farmers have felt the need 
of some improvement on the old and laborious 
two-handled cross-cut saw, for sawing up 
bodies of trees into any length desired for saw- 
logs, staves, rails, stove-wood, etc. This long- 
needed improvement has at last been invented 
by W. W. Odes, of Cincinnati, O., who, by 
the way, is one of the greatest of American in
ventors. We see from our exchanges that the 
editor of the Ohio Farmer, also the editor of 
tbe A. e. Rnitw, of Olsomnitl, oslled on Hr. GUm 
personally to eee the msivelons caw machine. They 
both prononnoed It a machine ef gnat ment. , The 
emloaity of theee gentlemen was not «attifled a poo 
eeeing others operate the machine, hot they both tried 
it themselves on a large log, and they report that one 
man operates it with ease, and saws mueh more rapidly 
than two men coaid with the ordinary croesent sew. 
The secret of running this machine so easily is ex- 
plained by the fact that the weight of the operator does 
fnlly one-naif of the labor. It is easily moved or ear
ned about by one man, and baa all the point» of dura
bility and praetioal utility wanted in such an Impie- 
ment. A wry large demand for theee machines is al- 
ready ettabhahed, and all who eee them are delighted 
with their superior laDor-saving principles. Many peo
ple are constantly calling on Mr Gilee to see the ma- 
chiiMandtest its merit» for their friends in the conn-

P
illy annual Uaiaieeue «■ vegetable and 

Flower Weed for 1879, rich in engTaringa from 
original photographe, will be aent FREE, to all who 
apply. Customers of last season need not write for it. 
I offer one of the largest ool lections of vegetable seed 
ever sent ont by any seed-house in America, a larg* 
portion of whion were grown on my six seed farms. 
Printed direction» for cultivation on each package. Ali 
seed warranted to be both fresh and true to name: so far, 
that should it prove otherwise. I will reAll the order 

I gratis. The originel introducer of the Hubbard Squash, 
' Phinney’s Melon, Marblehead Cabbages .Mexican Corn, 
; and scores of other vegetables. I invite the patronage 
! of all who are anxious to hate their seed directly from 

the grower, fresh, true, and of (he very best strain.
NEW VEGETABLES a specialty.

JAMBS J. H. GREGORY, Marblehead. Mas».

vuw yi wo invoi. uiuuuguiunea statesmen or VI
asking him to cell end see Mr. Gilee end hie eaw__
chine, end write what he thought of it. Mr. Cary 
promptly went to eee the machine, and prononnoed t a 
wood machine, and eonelnded to buy two of them 
himself. Mr. Giles is said to be very wealthy, beinr » 
real estate owner of over «800,000, and hie «mid.no.In 
the great merit of hie invention la shown from the feet 
that he guarantees every machine to give

Ul The Only Wav.
The only way to cure catarrh Is by the use 

of a cleansing and healing lotion, applied to 
the inflamed and diseased membrane. Snuffs 
and fumigators, while affording temporary re
lief, irritate the affected parte and excite a 
more extended inflammation. Besides, no 
outward applications alone can cure catarrh. 
The disease originates in a vitiated state of 
the blood, and a thorough alterative course of 
treatment is necessary to remove it from the 
systsm. Dr. Sage’s Catarrh Remedy has long 
been known as an efficient standard remedy for 
this disease, but, to insure a radical and per
manent onre, it should be used in oonjnnotion 
with Dr. Pierce’s Golden Medical Discovery, 
the beet vegetable alterative yet discovered. 
The Discovery oleansee the vitiated blood, 
while the Catarrh Remedy allays the Inflamma
tion and heals the diseased tissues.

Each maker of cabinet or parlor organs ad
vertises his own as best Bnt the examinations 
at the great world’s exhibitions have but one 
result At every one for a dozen years Mason 
and Hamlin Organs have been found beet 
They were awarded the gold medals at the 
Paris exhibition last year.________

Experience has conclusively shown that for 
cutaneous eruptions, open sores, leprous ex
foliations and rheumatic complaints, Henry’s 
Carbolic Salve is more efficacious than any 
ointment, lotion or embrocation that has ever 
been devised. Physicians admit this, and the 
popular verdict confirms and ratifies the pro
fessional dictum, and assigns this salve the 
foremost place among remedies of its class.
Sold by all druggists._____________

CHEW
The Celebrated 
"Matchless”

Wood Tag Ping 
Tobamo.

The Pioheeb Tobacco Company,
Hew York, Boston, and Chicago.

Valuable and Reliable.—1‘ ‘ Brown’s Bron
chial Troches ’’ are invaluable to those exposed 
to sudden changes, affording prompt relief in 
Coughs, Colds, etc. Twenty-five cents a box.

Chew Jackson's BesfSweet Naw Tobacco

Sawing off a Log.

This SAW MACHINE is a wonderful in- 
vention. The weight of the man who is 
sawing does half of the work. It saws logs 
of any size, and will sa w off a 2 foot log in 
2 minutes. {Circulars free. Address, W'm, 
GILES, 690 W. Mh SK. Clnchmnti. fv

Soldiers—Pensioners.
____ eight-page paper—"Tn NATIONAL
devoted >o the interests el re—Vies», BetTMFoSrE^de^eRS^fflSS^HI

fliers and Sailors and their heirs ; also non tains

dubs. À proper blaz_______proper blank to collect amount flue under new
a»mam or Pension Bill, furnished armtmttomly. to 
regular subscribers only and snob claimo Sled in Pension 
Office without charge. January number ee specimenisaaJwLfaBB.*- ™oyy5g

A A I allathetime.

tAa, dSSTU'S.'tt■ 1 porte,, u Half the
esnal cost. Best plan ever offered to Olub Agents and 
arge buyers. ALL EXPRESS CHARGES PAID. 
New terms FREE.

The Great AmericanTea«Company
31 and 33 Vesey Street» New York.

P. O. Bex 4235.

How Money is Made in Wall St.
$5 to $1,000 invested by our system of margins and 

privileges, often doubles or trebles in a day. OareiuJ 
attention given to orders by mail and telegraph. Special 
inducement to those opening an account ‘‘The 
Tape,” our monthly paper, folly explains the differ
ent methods of operating, and contains much informa
tion of interest. We send it free, with official market 
reports and telegraphic code. Address SMALLEY à 
GALE, Stock Brokers. 58 Broadway. P. O. Box 
«366, NEW YORK. 

WARIER BRO’S CORSETS
received the Highest Medal at tbe recent

PARIS EXPOSITION,
ever all American competitors. Their
FLEXIBLE HIP CORSET
(120 bones) is wàBBahted not to break 
down over the trine. Prlrc |1.2-r». Their
IMPROVED HEALTH' CORSET
isnifi'le with the iampico Bu.t, v.iri« u 
lie sort and flexible and contains no 
bones. Price by mall, $1.60.

For »ale by allleading merchants.
_______ WABflKB BROS., 8S1 Bro.dway, H. V\msim
STOVE POLISH
MOLLER’S J COD-LIVER OIL

f
MOLLER’s 

cod liver

Sold by Druggist*

I WART A LITE AGENT
IN EACH TOWN TO SELL MY ARTICLES.

NO MONEY REQUIRED till sales aremade. I will 
•end an outfit, with pamphlet* to advertise, by mail, 
postpaid. This is a good opportunity for agente to add 
something to their ineome without risking one cent. 

Write for particulars to
W. H. COMSTOCK,

Morrietowa. St- Lawrence Co.. New York

PulmocurA
AH ABSOLUTE AND UNFAILING REMXDY FOB

CONSUMPTION
And »U ether disease, of the Dense "nd Throat. 
Mailed free en receipt of *1. A. A. MARTIN, Pnlmo-

— — - -lie depot for the U. 8.,-----
, New York.cura Man’f’g Go., so]

12th 8t„ oor. Broadway,
Bast

PHOILE FARM >n Piedmont, Vit , for Sale, 
tv with Stock. Ac., for C»«h. 486 sere., tobacco 
and grass land, in good order ; well watered ; two dwell
ings, beautifully shaded; one handsome brick, ten 
rooms ; one good frame, four rooms ; four churches, 
five schools, and railroad station within % mile ; healthy 
location. Address Dr. R N. Hudson, Louis* O. H.,Va.
Af%TTTUHabit Ac «kln Dwaeaee». Thou•flUTTT lVf ends cured. Lowest Prices. Do not fail 
VA JL U iUto write. Pr.F.E.Marah. Quincy, Mioh.

THE SMITH ORGAN CO.
Flr»t Established I Moot Successful!

THEIR INSTRUMENTS have a etandarr 
value ln all the

LEADING MARKETS
OF THE WORLD 1

Everywhere recognized as the FINEST 
IN TONE.

OVER 80,000
Made and In use. New Design. constantly. 

- Best work and lowest price».
SO~ Send for a Catalogue.

Tremoni Si, opp, Witthaa Si, Boston, M

FREE HOMES.
OWTO BET THEM micres for sale. For free 
lead.” address 8. J. ti

Bre. in the best part of the state. 6,000,000 
» copy of “Knnsa» Pacifie Home- Gllmor#» Land Com’r, Salins, Kan«.v

B. F. BOB’S K LIST OS SMALL FRUIT 
PLANTS

For fimilj nee. Strawberry, Raspberry, Black-
V AH,lltTlKS?berr7’ UUrr”,S’ GraPe- ** 

The mo«t LIBERAL OFFER of the Season.
SIB WORTH OF PLANTS FOR SB.

M3T Send for Descriptive Catalogue. Address,
B. P. ROE, Oorawall-on-Hndson, N. Y»

CURED FREE l
| , An infallible and unexcelled remedy foi

I I iFlta, fcpllepay or Kalllne Slchnee. 
BA warranted to efleota speedy aarH ITOSSrSE&i

■ I valuable Tteatue «eut U
I Si S any sufferer eendins me hli - ■ . 1 s MF p. O. and Exprès» address

Da. H. Q. ROOT, 183 Pearl Street, New Yerk.

THE HEW YORK SUH.
DAILY. 4 pages. 65 cts. a month ; S6.60 a year. 
SUNDAY. 8 pages- 81.30 a year.
WEEKLY. 8 pages. 81 «year.
THE SUN has the largest circulation and Is the 

cheapest and mo.t interesting paper in the United
8THE WEEKLY SUNisemphatiesllythepseplel 
familv oauer.

I. W. ENGLAND. Publisher, H- T. OMy.

S
CROFULA.—Persons afflicted 
with Scrofula, Hip-disease, Ulcer
ous Sores, Abscesses,White Swell 
ing, Psoriasis, Geitre, Necrosis. 

Eczema, Diseased Bones, will please 
send their address

Dr. JONES, UHXMiflT, New Lebanon, N. Y
AN EXCITING BOOK! ! 20,000 SOLD ! ! ! 
The “ XVilcl Adventores” and ‘‘Triumph»” of

STANLEY—IN—AFRICA
This only authentic and copyrighted clicnp edition it 
selling faster than any other book in America. Gives a 
full history ofhis‘M>own the Congo*** AGENTS___ ____ , ____ rI>ownthcCi—_
WANTED. For fullparticulars and terms address 
HUBBARD BROTHERS, Publishers, Philadelphia,Pa

Mason & Hamlin Cabinet Organs
Demonstrated best by HIGHEST HONORS AT ALL 
WORLD’S EXPOSITIONS FOR TWELVE YRAhfc, 
viz: at Paris, 1867; Vienna. 1873; Santiago, 1876 
Philadelphia, 1876 ; Paris, 1878 ; and Grand Swedisi 
Gold Medal, 1878. 6nly American Organs eve> 
awarded highest honors at any such. Sold for cash o 
installments. Illustrated Catalogues and Oireu 
lars with new styles and prices, sent free. MASON A 
HAMLIN ORGAN OO., Boston. New York.or Ohiear
LARGEST Assonmen in the WORLD
Of Plays, Dramas, Oomedief,Farces,B hiopian Dramas, 
Plays for Ladies only. Plays for Gentlemen only. Wigs, 
Beards, Mm-tachts, Face PreparatiOLS, Burnt Uork, 
Jarley’s Wax Works, Tableaux,Charades, Pantomimes. 
Guides te the Stag-*, and for Amateurs Make-up Book, 
Make-up Boxes, New Plays. SAM’L FRENCH A SON, 
33 East 14th St., Union Square, New York.

Cataloguée aent FREE! ! !

RUPTURE
Relieved and cured, without the injury tresses inflict, 
by Dr. J. A. SHERMAN’S system. Office, 251 Broad
way, New York. His hook, with photographic like
nesses of bad cases before and after onre, mailed for 
10 cents. Beware of fraudulent imitators.

Has found its way into high places the world over, and 
Medical Journals and Physicians give it their approval. 
WOOL RICH A OO. on every label.

American (Elgin)

olid SilverWatches,
Guaranteed perfect timers, bought at a sacrifice. Sell
ing for *l O each. Sent everywhere. Send Postal Order. 
J. H. JOHNSTON. Jeweler. 160 Bowery. New York.

Western Securities
If you wish to buy or sell Western County, Township. 

City, School District or Railroad Bonds, send FULL 
DESCRIPTION to 0 _

tiAlHPRL A. GAYLORD» 8t. Louis. Mo.
AHGAN ATTACHMENT! JfJHT OUT!
U Will play any music on any Organ, Melodeon ana 
similar Key Board inatromeuts, In any Key» by 
simply turning a crank. Big inducements to Agente. 
Send 50 cts. for photograph of working machine and 
secure agency. Reference-Buena Vista Co. Bank, 
Iowa. Address, E. F. O’NEILL, Storm Lake, Iowa

AGENTS. READ THIS
per month and 
to ii sell our new

and wonderful inventions. We mean what we sou. Bam* 
pie free. Address SHERMAN <fc CO^Marshall, Mich.

A RUTH IB MIGHTY!
Profawr Martian, the mil Spaai* 

e« an4 Wirard. will for 30 Cent», 
l with year eg., height, color cf sjm and iwith year age, height, 

lock of hair, .rod to yen e eofv.ef yntfar* 
ef yoor future hnafcind or wife. Initial» of 
«1.: name, the time end place whora yea
will Aral meat, and the date of i----- *—
Addreaa, Frof. MARTINEZ. 4_

A Bankrupt Stock of Splendid Masonic Books
and Regalia, fought at auction, and will 
be sold at auction prices. A rare chance for 
Agents. Send for Illustrated Catalogue. 
Redding & Co..Masonic Pubs., 731 Broad- 

Beware of spurious Rituals.way, New York. ]
PIANOS-^^V^
Mathushek’s scale for squares—finest up
rights In Ajnerica—12,(XX) ln use—Pianos 
sent ou trial—Cat»logoe free. Mendels
sohn Piano Co., 21B. lyji Street. N. Y.

Dtt-CRAIG’S K^NKY £ CRB, for all KID 
NEY DISEASES. A eure Remedy ; failures un

known. Send for circular. Noyes Bros. A Ont er, St. 
Paul rLord, Stoutburg & Co., Chicago ; A Smith, Lon
don ; W,Maddox, Ripley, Ohio ; E.üary. DesMoineelF. 
Stearns. Detroit. The most popular medicine of the day

PURE TEAS.» 7 Yu . !&r * consumers ; largeststock m the country ; quality and term? the best Conn-
8Mîro,1l^if.ï.7.TY<5rEiS5^

Besrd ,TTn * *nooA faeee In Arem*>te3M»ys. Thw. 
n»1» »ra from the .ri gin s I, and .hew » peeiilv. . moll

_____________asagasaMfflSi±s&

VOUNC M EN iSVÆWoo1:
■ month. Every arradnat* ann.r»riteed a paying sit■. month. Every graduate guaranteed a Darina sit- 

nation. Address R-Valentine, Ma nager .Jan eavilleTWis 
f'lwumprton, Rheomatlem and Drnnkrn- 
V/ neeM. I will send simple, plain and well-tried Be- 

fsra otmo« t11’ by m*ll for $1, or regie Receipts 
for 60c. Stamps taken. J. V. 8. Adnance, Bnffaîo.N.Y.
A LARGE ^*,e.cilei!"4,oaîîl'®?t of Ohecker Men, 

„ _ great B5.00 Prise Ihitzle.and sample pack-
age Faney-Oofored Writing Ink ALL for two 3-oent 
•tamps. Address Fornerette à Co.. Baltimore, Md.

BBEflBHttHflres
riHHSTl
D. BEAU!

A MONTH—Asente Wantu
selling articles in the world: one »■ 
Addreaa JAY BRONSON. Detroit,IS:Z««
ITER WHITE PIGS for Bale. Also EGGS «rom
ht and Dark Brahmas. 82.50 per dosen. 
UMONTOAT, West Chaster. Pa.sCRB LUKE FOR GRAVEL! Receipt, 50c.

or Medicine 81.50 Address.
E. P. SHERWOOD, Copenhagen, N. Y,

BIG FA k .—With Stencil Outfits. *4'hat costa 4
eta. sells rapidly for 50 ote. Catalogue free. 
S.M.Kpknokb, 11 g Waab’n Bt,.Boaton.Maaa,

(Û17 tj a Month and expenses guaranteed to Agent».
•Pis Outfit free. Shaw * no.. Augubta. Maine.

iïiszrf, Kimimxfcvtsxs&sr

MUSTANG
Survival of the Fittest

IA FAMILT MEDIOnie tHAT HAS HE 
M1UI0N8 DURING 3$ TEARS I

iMEHffl MfflS iHIHT.I
1,1 BALM FOB EVERY WOUND Of| 

MAN AND BEAST l

|THE0LDE8T&BE8TUNIMEN,T|
ever made m AMERICA.

gAT.Vfi LARGER THAîtEvŒR
» The Mexican Mustang Liniment haal 
I been known for more than thirty-five! 
I veara a. the best of all Liniment., for! 
I Man and Beast. Its sales to-day fuel 
IlargfT than ever. It cures when aile 
I others fail, and penetrates skin, tendon! 
land muscle, to the very bone. Boldl 
I everywhere.

h YNU

5 MUSIC 5 BOOKS 5

The Sobchbbb la by the same eompoeere aa Pinafore 
Md^muaioally, quitta» good. Piano Arrangement by

Piano Arrangement of H» S. PINAFORE,
By H. Maylath, gl.tiO,

Contains 25 pieces taken from the attractive composi
tion. Those who prefer the Vocal Score, can have it at 
the same price.

THE SORCERER. Word.and Music. 81.00.
B Sorcxbbb la by the sanu 
mosteally, qoibe a. rood.
1UX8 also for 81.00.

HULL’S.TEMPÉRANCE GLEE BOOK.
40 cent*.

Contains a large and well-arranged collection ci 
Sacked and Siculab songs for Temperance meetings.

CUPS AND SAUCERS. ByGBoeemTH. 25e.
A delightful Parlor Operetta needing but two per

formers. Very good music.

THE GEM GLEANER, b, j. *. onanwiox. • 1.00.
An unusually good oolleotion of Anthems. All choirs 

should harve UL

OLIVER DITSON & CO., Boston.
C. H. DITSON & (JO.,

Ill A 843 Broadway, New York, 
J. K. DITSON Oc UO.,

912 Cheotnat Hlreet. Phils.

DRS. CRAY A FOSTER’S
Abdominal Supporter

(With HOSE SUPPORTER Attached).
This Abdominal Supports* 

is without question the batl 
and cheapest thing of the kind 
on the market. It can ba worn 
with ease at all times, and ia 
especially indispensable for 
Ladies both before and after 

, confinement. Gentlemen who 
[are troubled with corpulency 
I or weakness in the abdominal 
| regions will also derive much 
benefit from their use. Phye> 
•Uns and all who have worn 
this Supporter speak of it ia 
the highest terms of praise. 
The Hose Supporter may be 
worn or dispensed with entiie- 
ly, as suits the pleaîure of 
wearer. Price of Hose Sup
porter, 50 ote. We make the 
Abdominal Supporter in .two 
widths of front. Price of Reg. 
alar Width, 82 50; Extra 

_> , , . n 1e ™ Wide, 83-00. Made in sixes 7 otented Des. IS, 1878. jg$. 24, etc., to 42. inclusive, on 
even numbers. Above No. ti we wLl make thorn to order 
at a rise of 25 cts. per size extra. Jn stating size, give 
us a snug measure taken under cl jthmg. around the 
full part of abdomen. Orders sent by mail, postage 
prepaid, to any part of the UTTited Statvs, on receipt of

Srice. Liberal discount to the Trade and Physicians, 
end for Gireul.trs. Address,

GEO. FROST & CO.,
287 Devonshire Street, Boston, Mage.

The

-Hi)
Æ!a©RGAN
pS@fe\5> fHI *

WISEST !|
anutactoiyj§RATJiEBORO.yT

SAPONIFIE P
I. the Old Reliable Ceeeentre-ted Ly«

FOR FAMILY SOAP MAKING.
Directions aeeempanylng eeek eeo for making Hart, 

■eft and Toilet Soap quickly.
IT H FULL WEIGHT AIT* KT&XN6TH.

The Market ia flooded with (eo-eailod) Oenewatratef 
L70, which le adulterated with salt and rosi», and ussV

BATE MONET, AMD EWT THE

SaponifieR
MâBB BY THS

Fenatyivatnia Salt Kancfg Co„
_ FHILJPKLPHI4. ________

OREGON !
TS MATERIAL PROGRESS FOR THE 

ment of facte. By 
etary of the P.rt-

l««t ten years—n state.
, Jltaja Reid. Esq., Secre---------------------------
land Beard af Trade. A -saleable addition
WJL.7 lltaw, Prie. 36 Cts., Postpaid.

MILITARY
I and Band Uniforms—Officers’ Equipments, I 
I Cape, etc., made by JN. C. IAlley ék Co., 

blumbus, Ohio. Send for Price Luts.
Firemen’i Ceps, Belts, end Shirts.

AGkNTH WANTED FOR
“ BACK FROM the MOUTH OF HELL”

By one who has been there l
“ RISE and FALL of the MOUSTACHE.”

My the Burlington Hawkeye humorist
Samantha as a P. A. and P. I.
__ By Joeiah Allen's wife.
The three brightest and best-sell ing books out Agents, 
you can put these books in everywhere. Beet terms 
given. Address for Agency, AM K RIO AN PUBLISH- 
INQ. OO.. Hartford. Ot. ; < >1~; ™( inicsgo, Dl.

The Latest Triumph Ia Cutlery.
A Pocket Finger-Nail Cotter and Finisher 

Combined. Made of the Heat of 8toel and 
Handsomely Niekle Plated. Patented Joee

dress for'ternis and eirauJawti» Agents rod the Tnade, 
and send 25c. for sample. cTlVe ANDERSON» 
Postogec Mob 2457» New York City._______

HUNT’S
REMEDY

Cores Kidney, Bladder and 
Urinary Dieeaeee Jkiabetea, 
Gravel sad Dropsy, Bete 
lion and Ineontinenoe
UHUNT’S RES—
cures Pain in the____
Side or Loins, Nervous 
Prostration and *

AGENTS WANTED FOR THE

XCTORIAL
HISTORYoftheWORLD

It oontains 672 fine historical engravings and 1260 
large double-column pages, and is the moat complete 
History of the World ever published. It sells at «gh* 
Send for specimen pages and extra terms to Aeente. 
Addyess National Publibhinq Oo., Philadelphia^

P̂
OR SALE.—Stock of General Merchandise in li

$1010 Invested in Wall Ot. bteoUs maxes 
fortunes every month. Book eebl 

T** *v free explaining everything.
Addrew BAXTER A OO.. Banker., 17 WalfSt.. N. Y$7

47


